14 May, 2006

Dear　Mr. Mayor and fellow citizens of Kaiserslautern City,

 I am writing this letter on behalf of all my neighbors and around 16,000 residents who stand with us in Bunkyo-ku, Japan, sister ‘city’ of Kaiserslautern.

 Believe it or not, the Board of Education of Bunkyo-ku is planning to demolish our nearby park, Shin Ohtsuka Park(5,728㎡) to make it into a site for a new junior high school. The Board has hastily made up a scheme to put two junior high schools together  because the number of students in one of those schools is now 39. We are not against  building a new school. But why the Board should build it on our Park?!

 Shin Ohtsuka Park which is located in a quiet residential area has a lot of big trees including beautiful cherry trees and a ground for the use of children’s baseball and football games and practices and ballgames for the aged. Everyday the Park is visited by many people; young mothers with small children, school kids, aged people, youths, people on the wheelchair, etc. The Park loved by generations of people is a center of our community and has its own history of over 40 years. I’m sure you could easily understand how valuable the open free space with natural surroundings is for us and especially for the children who live in the crowded Tokyo Metropolitan City.

Already around 16,000 residents in Bunkyo-ku have signed the petition not to demolish our beloved Park. Please, Mr. Mayor and our fellow citizens of Kaiserslautern City, listen to our outcry and help us to stop this most absurd plan made by the Board of Education of Bunkyo-ku. We hope that you would kindly show your concern when you meet the head of Bunkyo-ku who is visiting your City with the football team of children.

Please send messages to the following e-mail address:  b451000@city.bunkyo.lg.jp/

Be sure to put “To KYOIKU IINKAI(the Board of Education)” in the title.

Please send a copy, if possible, to my address: naobis@aol.com/

The postal address is:  Bunkyo-ku KYOIKU IINKAI, 1-16-21 Kasuga, Bunkyo-ku, Tokyo, 112-0003(postal code) 　

We will most appreciate your kind support to our effort to conserve this precious Park for the coming generations. For more information, please contact Naoko Inomata, E-mail:naobis@aol.com.                            

Sincerely yours,

Naoko Inomata(Ms.)

